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End of Year - July 2022 

Class Dojo  

 

 

The winning classes over the last 

few weeks were 1/2B and 3/4C, 

Well done everyone for this year!  

Well we have reached the end of another term! This term has been so busy with sports days, reception 

graduation, year 6 leavers, parties and class teachers enjoying the last bit of time with their class. The 

weather has been very hot , sometimes too hot (especially the last couple of days!!) but the children 

have enjoyed the summer term!  

On our last newsletter of the year, I need to mention our wonderful year 6 children who will be leav-

ing D’Eyncourt today. They have had such a successful year - working so hard and they are ready 

for the challenge of high school. The Y6 leavers assembly yesterday was brilliant and the children and 

staff worked hard to put it together. Although we are sad to see the children leave, we know they will 

all excel as they move onto their next step in their journey.  

Finally, we have some new staffing changes for September. We can’t wait to welcome Miss Martin and 

Mrs Jones to year 1 and 2 and Mrs Montana to reception. I feel it fitting to give a special mention to 

Miss Kendall who is leaving today to work in a school in Germany; Mrs Daly who is retiring after 

dedicating 23 years to the school and Mrs Dhaliwal who will  be moving on to another school in the 

city. All three will be greatly missed at D’Eyncourt by pupils and staff. I am sure you will join me in 

thanking them all for their commitment to our school and we wish them every success and happiness 

for the future.  

I want to take this opportunity to thank all of the staff for their hard work this year. Although we are 

getting back to ‘normal’, there have still been challenges. However, the children have loved their learn-

ing and have made progress through the year. Thank you to you, the parents/carers, as we need your 

support in all that we do and we are thankful for your continued commitment to the school.  

We wish you all a wonderful summer break and we look forward to welcoming you back 

in September!  

Mrs Darby 

Attendance  

The winning classes over the last 

few weeks were 5/6H and 1/2H.  

Well done to these classes!  

Celebrating Success Outside of 

School 

Edward A, Amelia C, Sukhraj, 

Kristian K, Harleen K, Jake S- 

Swimming  

Harvey W, Hayden F, Mitchell 

M, Theo S, Lucas Hu, Laurie 

Y , - Football  

Kaisher- Rae, Niall D, Olivia K

- Gymnastics  

Yuvraj G, Jaskirit - Cricket  

 

Dates for your diary  

Sept  2022 

5th - INSET Day 

6th - Children return to school  

6th - 9th - New Reception in (Till 1pm)  

12th - Reception in full time  

Planned INSET days for next year 

Sept 5th 2022 

Dec 2nd 2022 

Apr 17th 2023 

July 24th 2023 

July 25th 2023 
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Year 5 Visit to Heath 

Park  

The children in Year 5 had a fantastic afternoon at Heath 

Park last week. They have had the opportunity to take part in 

lots of exciting science experiments and had a tour of the 

school. They all learned how to use a Bunsen burner and 

they used it sensibly to complete a chemical reaction. It was 

so exciting! The children were all extremely well behaved and 

were complemented on for their manners and enthusiasm 

during the lesson. They all achieved their ‘Bunsen Burner 

License’. Well done Year 5!  

Reception Graduation 

A huge well done to Reception who celebrated finishing their first year 

at D’Eyncourt with their graduation ceremony on Wednesday. The chil-

dren were brilliant - standing up and performing to a full hall and 

singing beautifully. They have had a fantastic first year at D’Eyncourt 

and it was lovely to look back over their memories of the year. Well 

done Reception! Thank you to all of the parents/ carers who attended 

- we hope you enjoyed the performance. We wish all of Reception luck 

as they move into Year 1.  

Bastille Day and French Theatre Visit  

Last week, we celebrated Bastille Day in school. The children looked 

fabulous wearing their red, white and blue and over the course of the 

day, they completed various French-themed activities. The children in 

KS1 have been counting in French, learning different greetings and 

learning about France. In KS2, the children played Duck, Duck, Goose 

in their PE lesson and others completed quizzes about France.   

KS1 had a visit from Freshwater Theatre Company this afternoon who 

performed Goldilocks and the Three Bears and The Three Little Pigs. 

Some of the children got up and joined in and spoke in French! A per-

fect opportunity to learn a new 

language and participate in a 

theatre production.  

KS1 Sports Days  

Last week, we were very fortunate to be able to 

hold our KS1 Sports Days! Reception and Years 1 

and 2 competed against one another on the field in 

the sunshine. It really has been wonderful to hold events with parents 

and carers able to attend. Thank you so much for attending and cele-

brating sport with us.  

Year 6 D’EynFest and Breakfast  

The Year 6 Leavers’ festival - D’EynFest was held on Friday 

8th July and the Year 6 children enjoyed a wonderful festival 

after school. The staff had arranged many activities for the 

children to enjoy and Jensen’s Mum came and made a fabu-

lous balloon arch for the children to have photographs under. 

Thank you again for everything! The children thoroughly en-

joyed their party and spending time together! With bouncy 

castles, pizza, sweets, doughnuts, football, skittles and a 

visit from the ice cream van, the children had a super time.  

This morning, we held a breakfast for Year 6 in the hall - the 

children had toast, waffles, pancakes, fruit, crumpets and 

croissants and enjoyed a few Kahoot quizzes! We hope the 

children have enjoyed their last few days at D’Eyncourt to-

gether as a year group. We will miss you Year 6!   

Year 6 Leavers’ Assembly  

Yesterday morning, we held our Year 6 leavers’ assembly - A D’Eyn-

court Carol’. Here the children performed an array of songs across the 

decades and we showcased some of the amazing talent we have at 

D’Eyncourt. The children also received their leavers books and re-lived 

some memories of their time in school from Reception to Year 6. There 

wasn't a dry eye in the house! It has been so special to be able to 

share performances again after Covid and we hope all of the parents/ 

carers enjoyed the show. We wish all of the children luck in their new 

schools in September. Well done Year 6!  

Rock Steady Concert  

Last week, our Rock Steady children put 

on a fantastic concert in front of their 

parents/carers. We had children playing 

guitar, keyboard, drums and singing. Well done to all of the 

children that took part -you were amazing! It was lovely to 

see how the children have progressed over the year. If you 

are interested in your child being a part of Rocksteady next 

year, letters have been given out regarding how to apply for 

a place.   



 

 

Changes to the school day 

From September, the school day changes slightly 

at D’Eyncourt. In the morning, the grey gate will 

open at 8.40am. Registers in class will take 

place at 8.50am which is when the gates will 

close. Any pupils arriving after 8.50am will 

then be late.  

At the end of the day, the gates will open for 

collection at 3.10pm for both KS1 and KS2.  

Thank you for your support with this.  

Wolverhampton Term Dates for Next Year  

 

Wolfie’s Penalty Shoot Out  

Last week, we received our prizes from Wolfie’s 

Penalty shoot-out! Four children raised the most 

money so received spot prizes from the Wolves 

Foundation. Well done to Lola, Finley S, George P 

and Ajay G. Lola raised the most money - an 

amazing £272 so won the signed Wolves foot-

ball! All children who raised sponsorship money 

should have received their goodie bags now. Well 

done and thank you to all the children who 

raised money for the Wolves Foundation. 

Swimming Next Year  

We are pleased to announce that we are extending our swimming provision from 

September so that Year 3/4 classes will be spending a term each attending swim-

ming lessons on a Monday afternoon as well as Year 5/6. The National Curricu-

lum aims for all Year 6 children to be able to swim 25m upon leaving their pri-

mary education.  

As we have done this year, next year we will continue to let children wear their 

PE kit on the day that they have PE. They will be asked to attend school in their 

games kit on their swimming day. The timetable is as follows:  

3/4B Mrs Bowater’s Class - September until Christmas.  

3/4RB Mr Brazier’s Class - January until Easter.  

3/4C Mrs Claybrooke’s Class - April until July.  

Remember that Wolverhampton Council offers free swimming to children who are 

over 8 years old, should you be able to have a few practice sessions in the holi-

days. A permission letter will be sent out to each class prior to our sessions be-

ginning for you to sign.  

Uniform  

The school uniform for Reception is a white polo 

shirt or a shirt and tie and trousers/skirt/

pinafore. They can also wear a red cardigan or 

jumper with the D’Eyncourt logo. School shoes 

should be black and not trainers.  

When children enter year 1 to year 6, they need to 

wear a shirt and tie with trousers, skirt or pina-

fore. They can also wear a red cardigan or 

jumper with the D’Eyncourt logo. School shoes 

should be black and not trainers.  

PE kit is a pair of black/dark shorts with a 

white polo T-Shirt and trainers.  On colder days, 

children can wear a dark tracksuit.  

Feeling hot, hot hot!  

Thank you to all of our D’Eyncourt community for your support over the last couple of days 

with the heat. It hasn't been easy but the children have been brilliant and so resilient in all 

they have done. Thank you also for the generous gifts that you have given to staff -  it is so 

kind of you! We hope you have a fabulous summer holiday and we will see you all in Sep-

tember!  


